
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES, SEPTEMBER 16, 2019 

The Board of the CCREA meet prior to our regular meeting on Monday, September 16, 2019 at 

9:30 am, at the West Cobb Senior Center.  Present were:  John Reida, Bob Beard, Melvin 

Holton, Mike Ball, Roswell Story, Yvonne Griffith, Marianne Reida and JoAnn Mann, Absent 

David Stone and Bill Pardue. 

We discussed last month’s BBQ on how we had a great turn-out.  We also spoke on the 

programs for the rest of this year, speakers for October, November and we spoke on inviting 

elected officials and speakers to the Christmas Luncheon in December.  Our Retreat in January, 

we spoke on some changes for next year, possible adding more meals.  We subject that the 

President extend a letter to Lindsey Tippens for the use of his Grill, we have been using for years 

for our Cook-out. All these are to come.  Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. to discuss at regular 

meeting. 

Regular meeting, President John Reida called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.  Invocation led 

by President Reida, called on any veterans attending to lead the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Welcome was given by President Reida.  We welcome Two new members:  Regina Dimare -

State Court and David Hadley- Water System. 

Under the Weather:  We want to keep all our members that are having health problems, Stuart 

Witham, I didn’t get Jack’s last name with the Fire Department and Gene Morris. Pray for 

healing for all. 

President acknowledge Birthdays and Anniversaries, “Congratulations”. 

Thanks to Marianne Reida for refreshment today, in absent of Judy Sheppard. 

Bob Beard introduced our speaker for the hour:  Judge Kelli Wolk, Probate Court, in her absent, 

her Staff Attorney Kristin Poland represented her very well. She spoke on preparing wells, 14 

years old can executive a will.  If you have 2 or more children, designate one person to be the 

executive. There is a free Clinic offered at the Legal Aid office for people to take on how to 

prepared legal documents, offered by Legal Aid and the Business Association. 

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and the Secretary minutes, motioned pass to approve 

both. 

Elections coming up in November.  If you are interested in any office or would like to help on 

any one of them, please contact Melvin Holton. 

Technology update:  Todays Technology is Fake TV, can be purchase at Amazon.  Its purpose to 

discourage break-ins. 

Congratulations to Bobby Gordon our gift card winner! 

 



Please see Mike Ball to pay dues. 

 

The next meeting will be Monday October 21
st
 at 10:30 a.m. at West Cobb Senior Center.  This 

will be our benefit open enrollment meeting with the Cobb County Human Resources. 

Meeting adjourned 12 noon 

 

Have a Bless Day!!! 

Secretary, 

Jo Ann Mann 


